PHONE LOG

RO0000433, 1230 14 Street, Oakland

Date: 10/31/2016 3:30 pm

Returned Michael Taffet’s call. The following items were discussed:

He represents the Oak Center Neighborhood Association.
His contact info is mit@gmail.com
He wanted to know what was going on with respect to the environmental conditions at the
Saberi site.
| gave him an update on what was discussed during the latest meeting between Saberi’s
consultant Pangea (Bob Clark-Riddell) and Alameda County Department of Environmental
Health (ACDEH):
0 Pangea will notify the neighborhood via Michael Taffet every time they plan to perform
groundwater sampling or any form of investigation at the site
0 Pangeais in the process of preparing a focused site conceptual model which will include
the following:
=  Perform an additional groundwater sampling event to assess for rebound
conditions from the shutdown of the former remediation system in February
2013, as well as determine whether there are any data gaps based on the
existing groundwater monitoring network.
= Determine whether additional characterization will be required with respect to
the waste oil tank associated with the building
= Assess whether there are any potential for vapor intrusion to neighbors
adjacent to the site

He wanted to be included in any form of correspondence with respect to the site and that way
he can inform the neighbors. Will send him website to geotracker.

Kit Soo
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